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Northwood Broom Academy
ESPRIT Multi Academy Trust

                             Keelings Road, Northwood, Stoke-on-Trent, ST1 6QA


   Telephone: 01782 234379  Email: northwoodbroom@espritmat.org
Executive Principal & Safeguarding Officer: Mrs S Moran
Principal & Designated Child Protection Officer: Mrs Y Glaister
“Every child deserves to be the best they can be”

Our ref: YG.GA
27th March 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,
I know this is a very difficult, scary time for you all. It seems very surreal for me to be writing this whilst I am sat at home. I miss the boys and girls, staff and school so much. I can’t begin to imagine what it is like for the children to comprehend what is going on, but I hope that they are all enjoying spending time at home with you.
The last two terms have flown by and the children and staff have shared many MAGICAL moments together. Early years have enjoyed their forest school sessions, which included getting extremely dirty creating a mud slide down the grass bank. As you can imagine – I watched from a distance! Nursery enjoyed their trip to the farm to see all of the animals and were extremely brave petting and feeding the animals. We were ‘wowed’ once again by the children performing at the Victoria Hall in the Dance Extravaganza – well done to all of the dancers and Miss Stubbs who choreographed the Lion King dance! It was an amazing evening as always and the children’s talent shone out. Year 1 were very lucky to have an alien tea party and year 2 enjoyed a super hero day to support their topic. I must not forget to mention the fantastic football match against Hamilton Academy the children played just before we closed. They were superb footballers and showed such a great team spirit. It was fantastic – go team Northwood!
The last week before we closed was hectic. It was announced on the Tuesday evening that we had to close by the Friday. As you can imagine the teachers and senior leaders had to work around the clock to put plans into place for your children for home learning, as well as plans for the children who would still access school. Decisions had to be made in hours, which we would normally spend months debating. I hope you will join me when I say a huge thank you to them all for their resilience, team work and positivity, we are very lucky to have such a dedicated team. They ensured that your children’s last few days at school were as normal as possible and as always, the staff greeted your children with warmth and reassurance. They supported the boys and girls to understand the current situation and explained to the them what the plans would be moving forwards. On the last day, children who were in school, will have come home with a home learning pack to take home and those who were self-isolating will have had their pack posted through their door this week or delivered by post if you live further away. As you can imagine, this was a difficult task to coordinate but as always staff delivered this promise and they even got to see some of the boys and girls through their windows.
We have created the packs and online activities in the hope that the children keep learning at home, however, please don’t battle with your child over their home learning. Over the coming weeks you may see a change in your child’s behaviour as they are out of their routine and feeling anxious about what is going on around them. Please do not worry about them regressing in school. Every single child is in the same boat. When we are back in the classroom, we will do what we do best, teaching to your child’s individual needs. Do not feel under pressure, learning takes place in your everyday routines. Enjoy this time as a family: read together, cook together, bake, play in garden or play a game, draw and paint and who knows your child may start to write a diary, or a recipe or ask you to help them complete some sums. Spending the time together will be invaluable to them.
‘Any day spent with you is my favourite day. So today is my new favourite day’ – Pooh, Winne the Pooh
If you do manage to take any photos of your activities, remember to send them into the year group emails that were shared with you. The teachers are busy checking these emails. It has been lovely seeing what fun the children have been having at home with you! From playing in the sunshine, making dens, reading books, painting pictures and exercising with Joe Wicks (Wait that’s just what the staff have been up to!) It really does brighten up our day so please keep sending them in.
I would like to say a huge thank you to all of the teachers and senior leaders in the academy. They have worked tirelessly providing work, reading stories and celebrating your children’s home leaning via text and face book. They are missing your children terribly and finding it strange to adapt to this temporary new way of working. They are all super stars! 
Many of the staff, myself included, are parents ourselves and we are very aware of the difficulties of home schooling whilst home working. Therefore, we all deserve a rest over the Easter holidays – yourself, the children and the staff, therefore, the staff will not be setting any work over the Easter holidays. We hope that you understand our decision for this. We will continue to offer the critical care provision in school for our families who are fighting the fight on the frontline.
Finally, I thank you for your continued support. We really do appreciate the partnership we have with you all. From all of the staff here at Northwood, please keep yourselves, your child/ren and your family safe. 
In the words of Dory ‘Just keep swimming.’ – Finding Nemo
Yours faithfully,
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Mrs Glaister
Academy Principal
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PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE
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